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TO:

Members of Board of Zoning & Building Appeals
FROM:
April Beggerow, Clerk of Council, Krystal Gonchar, Deputy Clerk
DATE:
November 21, 2019
SUBJECT:
Report to BZBA


ACTION ITEMS 

1. The affidavit/list of names and addresses of all contiguous property owners, provides the clerk with a list in order to mail notice letters ((a)(3)). The suggested change was brought up earlier in the year when BZBA heard two appeals for adjudication orders sent to homeowners from the Chief Building Official regarding non-compliance with the Ohio Residential Building Code. It was determined then that changes should be made to the process for residents appealing those adjudication orders, to waive the requirement to notify contiguous property owners.  Staff is in favor of this change. 

2. Since the implementation of the city’s Rental Registration Program, there is a potential for increased appeals to BZBA. As the code enforcement officers continue to mail out notification to the 4,500+ property owners who must register their rental properties, the office will see an increase in those wishing to dispute. Their only recourse, per city code, is to appeal to BZBA.  

It is the recommendation of staff to reconsider the fees for appeals, on the Master Fee Schedule. Currently, the fees are based off zoning districts: “single family residential district” and “all districts other than single family residential.” Based off that language, if a property owner has a single family rental home located in the Olde Gahanna Zoning District, for example, the property owner must pay the $500 fee to appeal. If the same property owner had a single family rental home located in an SF-1 Zoning District, for example, then the fee to appeal would be just $50. In order to reduce the disparity, staff recommends having a flat fee of $100 for all Rental Registration Program appeals, regardless of the zoning district. Furthermore, staff recommends changing the fee for appeals to adjudication orders to a flat fee of $100, and move away from the zoning district based fee structure. 

